
SITE COUNCIL MEETING 
WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 29, 2017 

3:00-4:00 PM 
 
Facilitator  
Caryn Cole 
 
Attendees 
Susie Brindley, Teacher 
Geneal Fendrick Teacher 
Kerri Williams, Teacher 
Cindy Fletcher, Student Services Coordinator 
Jennifer Harley, Admin Asst. 
Leslie Durham, Parent 
Becky McClain, Parent 
Linda Wright, Parent 
Shireen Larson, Parent 
 
 
Site Council By-Laws 

 The by-laws were discussed and revised at the 9-20-17 meeting.   Proposed 
changes/updates were made and final copy was reviewed again today for any other 
corrections.  By-laws have been posted online and a copy placed in the Site Council binder 
in the front office.   

 
School Letter Grade 

 Sanborn letter grade is a “C” and we were 4 points from receiving a B.   

 Grades are not technically final until December.  State is still reviewing the process and 
some schools (we do not anticipate Sanborn being effected) may have a change in their 
grade. 

 The AZ Merit is more rigorous than the previous AIMS  

 2017 was the 1st year all of our students took the test on a computer.  We anticipated a 
dip in scores, however, our students still did quite well 

 
Student Survey 

 Discussed results from Spring 2017 student survey 

 Most results were positive.   Site Council reviewed all the comments from grades 2-6 
(kinder and 1st do not write comments) to look for patterns, both positive and negative 

 Positive comments included;  
o Teachers are well liked  
o School Spirit is appreciated 
o Students feel safe at school 
o Students know the teachers want them to succeed 
o Students feel that they receive help with their work 

 



 Negative comments included; 
o Bullying has improved, but is still happening 
o Lunch food quality 
o Lunch recess, all kids being punished for the behaviors of some 
o Some don’t feel safe on the bus 
o Bus drivers not being nice to kids 

 Suggested next year to put survey online so we get instant results.  Currently all results 
are tabulated manually which takes a significant amount of time 

 Review questions again and change (if necessary) for spring 2018 survey 

 Caryn will discuss online option with technology teacher 
 

 

 

Meeting adjourned at 4:00 p.m. 

Next meeting;  Wednesday, January 24, 2018 


